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Pediatric Steering Committee Teleconference

July 8, 2010
Facilitator: Deb Brown
Recorder: Chris McKenna
Participants:  Marie Campbell, Lisa Gray,  Kathy Haley, Lynn Haas,  Chris McKenna, Karen Macauley,  Mary Jo Pedicino, Sally Snow,  Cinda Werner, Susan Ziegfeld
Unable to Attend:  Sue Cox, Diana Fendya, Sue Rzucidlo,
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Welcome to New Members
	Welcome to Marie Campbell, PI Coordinator, Children’s Hospital of Philadelphia, and Lisa Gray, Manager, Trauma Services and Pediatric Trauma Program Manager, St. Mary’s Medical Center, Evansville, Indiana.  
	None

	June 10, 2010 
	Cinda requested one correction to the minutes re: the research collaboration with APSNA.  
	Chris to correct the minutes and re-send to the group (done).

	STN Board Update
	Karen reported that most of the discussion at today’s Board meeting surrounding the SIG chairs meeting recently held – will discuss more as next agenda item.  There is an electronic newsletter due out by the end of August.   The Trauma Center Association of America has asked their lobbyist to come and speak to the STN Board.  STN is pursuing organizational membership in the Trauma Center Association of America.  STN membership has increased by about 100 members.  A membership drive is upcoming.  
	None

	STN SIG/Committee Restructure
	There has been some discussion at the Board level for a few months about the structure of the STN Committees and SIGs.  Karen reported that there was much discussion about the Education Committee at the Board meeting.  Deb and Chris recently participated in a SIG chairs brainstorming session led by Melissa Twomey (SIG liaison to the Board) and Sarah Clements, STN Executive Director.  As we understand it, SIGs are viewed more as work groups.  Theoretically, SIGs should not be a permanent fixture, but move in and out as needs dictate.  Committees are more standing, long-term.  The tentative plan is for the name “SIG” to go away, and all of the SIGs to become a Committee (Pediatric, Education, Research, Injury Prevention and something like Special Populations that will include the current APN, Rural, and Military SIGs, etc) There was some discussion as to whether Injury Prevention should be its own larger committee or also a sub-group but given its importance to STN’s mission, the tentative plan is for it to remain a committee.  It has become clear that the goal is to try and operationalize and energize the other current SIGs to function as our SIG does.  There should be no additional oversight.  
	We should continue our work and await any name changes from the Board.   

	2011 STN Conference in San Antonio March 30-April 1, 2011
	Sally has asked a few speakers in Fort Worth to “mark their calendars”.  She has someone to talk on physical abuse, and an assistant district attorney to speak about evidence preservation.  She needs someone to talk on sexual abuse.   Mary Jo suggested that someone speaking at our pre-conference could also speak at the larger conference.  We might consider finishing with some prevention programs that work.    
	Deb to check on MD in San Antonio re: sexual abuse and Matt Cox in Dallas.  Lynn will see if her local folks have any suggestions for Texas experts.  

	Website update
	No updates
	None

	Pediatric SIG Steering Committee Roster
	Deb has received a great deal of information.  She needs some additional information from a few folks.    
	Deb to request f/u information from individuals as needed.

	Pediatric List serve
	Our ability to contact the Peds SIG members via the List serve is not yet activated.  Deb is awaiting f/u from Sarah Clements re: this.  The plan is that all 350 Peds SIG members will be automatically uploaded to the Peds SIG List serve and this will be our primary method of communication with the SIG.  
	Deb to f/u with Sarah.

	Research collaborations
	Deb reported that Sue Cox heard back from APSA RE: our project regarding DVT, penetrating trauma, cervical spine, and solid organ injury guidelines.  The STN Board requested a Memorandum of Understanding to ensure “equal billing”.  This should be signed by APSA’s Board by the end of the month. 
Sue Ziegfeld noted that Ossur (formerly Jerome) had previously expressed interest in funding a multi-center study and may be a source for us to consider in the future.
	Await further word from APSA

	Workgroups
	PTSD: Sally reported that the folks at the Center for Traumatic Stress are tweaking the educational program, including adding some case studies, and hope to have something to share by the end of July.  Lynn suggested tracking how many folks have utilized this module, even within our membership as a possible STN poster presentation in the future.
Education- no update

NTDB- Lynn and Deb sent a detailed email to Melanie Neal at the NTDB who asked one of her colleagues to address the requests.  They want to brainstorm with us at this forum, as folks in their workgroup seemed like they wanted a more immediate report of what they could do re: benchmarking and the changes in the NTDB will likely take a while.
SBIRT- Lynn and Cinda to meet and discuss what to do with their group that is not redundant with the seven-center CDC study.
	The work groups will continue their efforts and report back monthly.  

	Brainstorming/Announcements/Discussion
	There was some discussion regarding increasing the financial viability of trauma centers.  This included charging for trauma activations and billing for physician extender services.  
	None

	Next Meeting
	The next conference call will be on Thursday, August 12 at 1:00 PM EST.   The conference call number is 1-888-744-8762, and the passcode is 692-8288. 
	Please mark your calendars and plan to be on the call.  If you are unable to attend, please submit your updates to the group prior to the meeting.


